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MEETING MINUTES 
November 20, 2024 

 
President Olivia Phelps presided over the November 20, 2024; Staff Senate meeting held in the Event 
Room on the Second Floor of the Barnes & Noble Bookstore at LSU at 10:30 a.m. 
 
Unclassified       Classified      
 
Executive/Administrative/Managerial    Skilled Crafts    
P - Tammy Millican (’27)      A - Constance, Taylor (’25)    
 
Professional/Non-Faculty      Technical/Paraprofessional    
P - Blanchard, Debbie (’27)      A - Matkovic, Igor (’26) 
P - Bonner, Amber (’26)      
A - Bonnette, Michael (’27)      Clerical/Secretarial 
P - Breaux, Kevin (’25)      Pr - Butler, Whitney (’25) 
P - Campen, Ryan (’25)      P - Jensen, Jerri (’26) 
P - Carney, Mo (’27)      P - Smith, Celeste (’26) 
P - Duplechain, Joshua (’25)          
Pr - Faulkner, Carli (’27)     Service/Maintenance         P - -Whitaker, Neely (’25)     

P - McDonald, Quinneka (’27)  
P - Miller, Cassaundra (’25)      
Pr - Mimms, Anissa (’26) 
P - Muller, Casey (’26)       

P - Oster, Anthony (’24)      
P - Owens, Jace (’26)       
P - Phelps, Olivia (’26) 
P - Simpson, Katilyn (’25) 
P - Smith, Henri (’27)       
P - Waters, Bradley (’26)
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should be selected for patients that are less than 8 years old or weight less than 55 pounds. The AED 
will not administer a shock to a person who do not need it.  
 
Cardiopulmonary Resuscitation (CPR) must be done with the use of an AED. Thirty chest compressions 
and two breaths. The AED pads will need to be placed directly on the skin. The AED will direct you on 
how to place the pads and there will be diagrams on the pads to help with placement. The person’s 
chest must be dry when placing the pads. A towel is included in the pad package to dry the person’s 
chest if needed. A pair of non-latex gloves and a breathing mask for the rescuer are also included in the 
pad package. You do not have to use the AED, but if you decide to use it you are protected by what is 
known as the Good Samaritan Law. 
 
Environmental Health and Safety offers CPR/AED/First Aid training. They also offer Red Cross Training 
which earns the participant a 2-year certification.  
  
The floor was opened for questions. 
 
President Phelps thanked Brent Kreko for attending today’s meeting. 
 
GUEST SPEAKER – ERIC PERGOLA, INFORMATION TECHNOLOGY SERVICES 
 
President Olivia Phelps introduced Brent Kreko, Occupational Safety Manager for Environmental 
Health and Safety.  
 
Eric Pergola thanked the Staff Senate for the opportunity to speak today.  
 
Information Technology Services has noticed over the last couple of years that the audio and visual 
technology in conference and classrooms are not adequate for this day and age.  
 
For the approximately 185 rooms that the University Registrar’s office controls, they have begun 
renovating on a seven-year replacement cycle. This includes digitized screens, cameras, and 
microphones.  
 
Information Technology Services will still 
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Senator Dayton White announced that LSU has free Grammarly accounts available for those who may 
be interested. 
 
Senator Jennifer Kennison announced that Office of Global Engagement has events and programming 
all week long. Please attend and invite your students, faculty, and staff members, especially to the 
International Food Festival and Cultural Night. 
 
President-Elect Quinneka McDonald announced for those who deal with students in their roles or may 
be getting questions about Residential Life and closing operations here are some dates to assist. 
Residence hall/apartments winter break closing floor meetings: Sunday, December 1 - Tuesday, 
December 3 (specific RAs' meetings days/times on closing info posters on each hallway) 
 

• Residence halls close for winter break Saturday, 12/14 at 8pm. Apartment communities (ECA, 
WCA, Nicholson Gateway) do not close for the break. 

• Students can request extensions until Sunday, 12/15 at noon, via their housing portal (deadline 
is Wednesday, 12/11 at noon) 

• Residence Halls reopen 10am on January 11. For break housing needs, email housing@lsu.edu 
 
Senator Igor Matkovic recently welcomed a granddaughter to his family. 
 
Staff Senator Birthday 
 
Staff Senator November Birthdays: 
 


	MEETING MINUTES
	November 20, 2024


